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TITLE OF REPORT:  QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS 
 
In accordance with Standing Order 4.8.11(b), 1 question were submitted by Members by the 
deadline date for questions set out in the Council’s Constitution. 
 
(A) Removal of Public Litter Bins 
 
Councillor Matt Barnes to Councillor Amy Allen (Executive Member for Recycling and Waste 
Management): 
 
"At Full Council in January, when discussing the planned removal of public litter bins arising 
from the new waste contract, the Executive Member for Recycling and Waste Management 
said: 
 
"Once the proposed criteria is ready I will be able to share it with ward Councillors. Based 
on these criteria the potential for removal list will be shared with Members; the proviso being 
that if Members collectively want to keep a bin, then another will have to go. We will be asking 
Members to consider the need for the bin. We are also happy to engage with Parish 
Councillors who will no doubt have the knowledge of need in their Parish." 
 
The Administration now appears set to go ahead with these plans without doing any of this.  
 
Last month it wrote to Parish Councils where 30% or more will be removed, but did not supply 
the proposed criteria or the potential removal list - making it difficult for them to provide any 
meaningful feedback. Parishes below this threshold, like Knebworth or Great Ashby, as well 
as unparished areas like Baldock, Letchworth and Hitchin, received no proactive 
communication, and nor were ward councillors provided with any details about the impact in 
our areas - despite these very clear promises being made. 
 
Could the Executive Member therefore explain to Council what has changed, and why the 
Administration now feels it is acceptable to go ahead with these plans without telling anyone 
which bins they intend to remove?” 
 


